
Hello Spring!  Now is the time to bring a friend to the High Twelve meeting, so 
they can see why you belong! Think membership!

High Twelve International, Inc.
Monthly Update April 2019

Monthly Update is published monthly by High Twelve International, Inc. at 743 Palma 
Drive, Lady Lake, FL, 32159.  Telephone numbers (352) 753-3505 or (352) 817-0707. This 
publication is devoted to the interests of the Wolcott Foundation, Inc., High Twelve 
International, Inc., and its member Clubs for the benefit of Freemasonry and affiliated 
orders.  Contributions of interesting, appropriate editorial matters are welcome.  High 
Twelvians are invited to submit such material for publication. Submit all articles by e-
mail.  Articles should be received by the deadline date of the 30th day of each 
month.  Updates will be sent out the last of the month.  Depending on the volume of 
articles, they may be carried over to a later date by the Editor.  Articles must be sent to the 
Editor and not called in. Mervyn J. Harris, PIP, 352-753-3505 or 352-817-0707, 
Email address: update-editor@high12.org

Congratulations to our members and ladies, celebrating their Birthday, 
Anniversary or other Special Event in April. Don't forget to make a
contribution to the Wolcott Foundation, celebrating your happy event or 
occasion!  Some members donate $1.00 or more for every year they have 
been married. Seems like a very nice gesture on their part and a great 
tribute to a Happy Marriage with that Special Person!
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The Vietnam War was a long, costly and divisive conflict that pitted the communist
government of North Vietnam against South Vietnam and its principal ally, the United 
States. The conflict was intensified by the ongoing Cold War between the United States 
and the Soviet Union. More than 3 million people (including over 58,000 Americans) were 
killed in the Vietnam War, and more than half of the dead were Vietnamese civilians. 
Opposition to the war in the United States bitterly divided Americans, even after
President Richard Nixon ordered the withdrawal of U.S. forces in 1973.

Communist forces ended the war by seizing control of South Vietnam in 1975, and the
country was unified as the Socialist Republic of Vietnam the following year.

International President: Joseph Santisteban, PSP (IL):

Greetings High Twelvians, Brethren, and Ladies, well, my house 
here in Illinois looks new.  Thanks to Mother Nature, it has a 
new roof and new siding.  It has better curb appeal now and 
should be more attractive to potential buyers.  I’ve been keeping 
busy, not only with High Twelve.  I was present at the Charter 
Presentation of our newest Tall Cedars of Lebanon Forest.  I 
also got to attend a meeting of my other National Sojourners
Chapter in Wisconsin.  Our officer’s conference calls are 
monthly, continue to be productive, and the subjects of the calls

are not secretive.  For those of you who attended our Mid-Year- Meeting in San Antonio, 
you got a condensed version of what we discuss.
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Photo above of International President Joe Santisteban holding the Charter while his 
Chapter is celebrating the Centennial Anniversary of the National Sojourners. 

Our HTI 100K Endowment Fund is continuing to grow…Thank You.  As many of 
you know, this is not for the officers’ expenses; it is for the continuation of High 
Twelve.  Let’s continue to donate and support this fund.  You can sign up, and pay,
through our website.  This helps keep the topic of per-capita off future agendas.
The fund helps sustain the organization through the coming years.  An added note, 
you can also contribute to the Wolcott Foundation through our website as well.  The
foundation is a 501c (3) and you will receive a receipt.

Our 1st V.P., Jonathan Dilley, and I attended the Conference of Grand Masters in 
February in South Dakota and we had a good, productive time.  All the Grand 
Lodges in North America were represented and there were tons of guests in
attendance.  Total registered was over 800!  I attended a few of their meetings and 
found out their personal views.  We have good Grand Masters, and an impressive
International Master Councilor of DeMolay.  Also, thanks to our 2nd V.P., Jerry 
Hamilton, we were the only ‘body’ to give the Grand Masters a gift, which I placed
at their position prior to the start of their meeting.

We talked with Grand Masters from South Dakota, Alabama, Arizona, Canada, 
Spain, Bulgaria, Paraguay, as well as the incoming GMs of Connecticut and
Oregon.  Our display this year was a big hit and our location was perfect, thanks to 
MW Michael A. DeWolf (PGM of Wisconsin and Executive Secretary of the
Conference).  I thanked him for his assistance!  Jonathan and I are very optimistic 
about the growth of High Twelve as a result of this conference.  We may see Clubs
where none have been before, and even a rebirth of others.
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I attended the IL Mid-Year Convention in Springfield and had an enjoyable time, as 
always.  I will be attending three more State Conventions before my ‘reign of terror’ 
is over; Kansas and Michigan in April, and the NCA in Iowa in May.  I always look 
forward to seeing my fellow High Twelvians and breaking bread with them.  One of 
my Brothers said that ‘there must be a law that says a man should not be having 
this much fun at my age’. I told him I hope there isn’t because I’m not done yet.
Even my car is still pressing on, it’s just went over 200K miles.  I bought it a set of 
tires to celebrate the event.

Besides attending other functions and meetings, I even put in a couple of days at 
the local shooting range, wearing my ‘other’ hat.  I found out a long time ago that if I 
stay active, chances are I’ll stay healthy, and live longer.  I hope all of you are 
doing the same.  I’ve already been notified that I have things to keep me active
after I relocate.  Don’t forget to carry a High Twelve application with you.  I usually 
have two, plus I now carry a National Sojourners one as well.  I want to remind 
everyone that our HTI Annual Convention will be in Chicago land area.  I think y’all 
will enjoy it.  The information and registration is on our website.  As always, until 
next time, stay safe, have fun, and watch out for each other.

Bet you thought the President would not have any humor this month but here is 
some once again a young monk arrives at the monastery.  He is assigned to 
helping the other monks in copying the old canons and laws of the church, by hand. 
He notices, however, that all of the monks are copying from copies, not from the 
original manuscript. So, the new monk goes to the old Abbot to question this, 
pointing out that if someone made even a small error in the first copy, it would 
never be picked up! In fact, that error would be continued in all of the subsequent 
copies. The head monk, says, we have been copying from the copies for centuries, 
but you make a good point, my son. The old Abbot goes down into the dark caves 
underneath the monastery where the original manuscripts are held as archives, in a 
locked vault that hasn't been opened for hundreds of years. Hours go by and
nobody sees the Old Abbot. So, the young monk gets worried and goes down to 
look for him.  He sees him banging his head against the wall and wailing. We 
missed the R!  We missed the R!  We missed the bloody R! His forehead is all 
bloody and bruised and he is crying uncontrollably. The young monk asks the old
Abbot, What's wrong, father? With a choking voice, the old Abbot replies, The word 
was CELEBRATE!

Finally, Joe’s last comment for this month’s Update:
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International 1st Vice President: Jonathan Dilley, PSP (CA)

With the High Twelve International 98th Annual
Convention fast approaching, it was nice to have the 
month of March to somewhat settle down and gear up in 
preparation for the whirlwind that is yet to come! So much 
is happening in High Twelve at the International and at the 
Association and Independent Club level and the 
motivation among our International Officers is strong!

On the 20th of this month, I will be visiting Michigan to 
attend the Michigan Association’s Annual Convention and will have the pleasure to
support them as they install their new State Association Officers. Mike on the other 
hand is heading out to the KS Association’s Annual Communication with our 
International President Joe and showing once again that we not only care about
each of our Members, we are willing to show it as we travel to be there to support 
the Associations and Clubs as they work together to make High Twelve function at 

Page 5 of 15

4/4/2019mhtml:file://C:\Users\klhok\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outloo...



a meaningful level.

With all that we do, it’s going to be a great year ahead of us as we continue to work 
and promote High Twelve, not to mention, the Centennial of High twelve 
International is rapidly approaching and on a personal note, it will be nostalgic for
me to be in Chicago again after so many years.

When I was in college, I worked as a Corporate Magician representing PAM 
Cooking Spray, Crunch and Munch and other major brands doing Magic in grocery
stores for mothers and their kids while promoting products and since I started my 
Masonic journey at the young age of 21, I was already a Freemason when I started 
working all over the Mid-West since that was my territory. It was great work and I
made a serious amount of cash doing what I did, however, along the way and since 
I always wore my Masonic Square and Compass necklace everywhere I performed, I 
was approached by countless Masons making my experience even more special 
and memorable.

I have also been a Brother in the West Lafayette Lodge of West Lafayette, Indiana 
while I was attending Purdue University which is in the heart of that whole map of 
Mid-Western territory and where I was able to work in Illinois and Indiana, bringing 
smiles to families and meeting Brothers along the way. That with my time at Culver
Military Academy going to school and flying Cherokee Piper Aircraft during my 
time in school there and doing touch and go’s at small airports, flying over the 
dome of Notre Dame and flying dangerously close to the surface of Lake Michigan,
it’s a region of the Country full of memories for me on multiple levels, Freemasonry
included.

As always, I am so proud to be a Mason in such a great Fraternity and I am 
Honored to serve my Brethren as an Officer of High Twelve International.

If you’re reading this in Michigan, I’ll see you on the 20th, otherwise, I’ll see as many 
of you as can attend in Chicago at our 98th Annual Convention!

International 3rd Vice President: Mike Haxton, PSP (KS)

Greetings!

It looks like we have finally seen the last of winter in the Kansas 
City area. I know that is sounds like whining to you Northern
Twelvians, but we have had snow every month since last 
October. That has never happened in these parts before.

Since Mid-Term I have been sticking around the house. 
February was pretty quiet, I had a nice juicy muscle spasm that 
put me on my back for a couple of weeks, and still is limiting my
mobility some, but it is healing.
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March was Kansas Grand Lodge, and Spring Break for my grandsons. We went to 
Branson in nasty weather, and the boys had a ball. Naturally the weather got better the 
day we left.....

The best news that I got in March is that my oldest grandson has petitioned to become a
DeMolay! He will be initiated into Delaware Chapter in Kansas City, Kansas. This is one 
of the older Chapters in the Order, so Grandad is – happy.

I am possibly going to be appointed to the Grand Lodge Life Membership Committee,
which meshes nicely with being the lead on the High Twelve Life program.

After some (a lot) of discussion we will present the following for you to study and to have 
an opinion on for 2020.

The life membership will be offered to members of the President's Club.

You will automatically become a member of the President's Club along with your own
Club.

Your Home Club will be exempt from paying Per-capita on your membership.

The cost will be $300.00. This includes a $50.00 donation to the Wolcott Fund. This is in 
line with KT, Grotto, and many other bodies, where a donation to the Charity is part of the 
deal. The fee represents 25 years dues for the President's Club plus the donation. It can 
be collected as a lump sum or paid out over a 12 month period at $25.00 per month. See 
the next paragraph for further information.

If you wish, you can include your State per-capita and your Club Dues X 25 in your
payment, and spread the total over two years, and you will be exempt from all dues in 
your home Club. So the International per-capita covers your home Club's percapita 
ligation. Should you wish to be a Life Member in another Club the same deal apposes, 25 
times their total dues, Club, State, and International.

You will be supporting High Twelve as it moves into it's Second Century, hopefully with 
your Sons and Grandsons as Members.

You will be supporting The Wolcott Fund with a nice donation, and no doubt the savings 
in your Dues will encourage you to drop a few extra bob into the Little Red School House, 
at a meeting. Maybe the same as you tip your server, and be a good tipper my Brothers.

As I said a few months ago, the Trustees should be limited in their powers to collection of 
the Life fund payments as they come in, and follow up to be sure everyone stays current 
on their obligations, and to hire and fire the Professional Investment Counselors. There 
will be no Son/Brother-in-laws, pet banks, or buddies involved in this. Only 90% of the 
income can be used to pay out. In bad years we all share in the pain. In the exceptionally 
good years all will share in the bonus, including a rebate to the Life Member, if he is still 
with us, and wants it.

Yes, us older guys will probably not make a profit here, but we are going to insure that 
our beloved High Twelve will be here for a very long time. That is a pretty good incentive 
in itself. If you like what you see, and give it your approval in 2020, after the first and 
second reading at the Mid Term in January 2020, and at International in June 2020, I will 
be the first one to apply. Unless one of you beats me to the Secretary's desk.
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If you can make it, Kansas is having their State Convention in Hutchinson on April 6th.
See the website for details.

And SHARE this at your next Club meeting. Just print it off and pass it around. The Editor 
will kiss you on all four cheeks.

It is amazing how much can be accomplished when nobody cares who gets the credit.

International Secretary: Kevin Hokerk-Robinson, PSP (AZ)

Well SPRING is well sprung here in the Valley of the Sun! and 
allergies are all the rage with temps in the mid 80's with a 
promise of low 90's on Monday and Tuesday.

Club Secretary's take note:  To the 62 clubs (45%) that 
have filed a March Monthly Report a BIG Thank You!  And a 
thank you to the 24 clubs (17%) that last filed in February. To 
the other 20 clubs (15%) that last reported sometime during the
year, well come on, you can do better. And lastly to the 25 clubs 
(18%) that have not filed even one report - you all got letters 

and rosters in the US Mail to file NOW.  There is absolutely no excuse not to file, period! 
This requirement has not changed since the 1940's!  Also, there are a number of clubs in
this group that have not filed in the 7 years I have been secretary! Imagine the outdated
information on those members. The March report is the basis month for upcoming 2019-
2020 Per-Capita billing that will go into the US Mail on 4/30 to all Club Secretary's. You 
can file your Online Monthly Report here right now!

The complete registration form for the 98th Convention will be available this weekend 
with the meal and tour information and costs on the HTI homepage; Events.  I will be 
sending out a separate email to all members with email addresses (1/3 of total 
membership).  This information and other convention related information will be published 
in the Spring High Twelvian Magazine which is in progress.

Just a reminder that if you have not mailed in your donation for the 2019 Label Program
please take a couple of minutes do so today, every dollar received helps!  You can even 
donate online here (you don't need to have a PayPal account to use  the service!).

With the recent rash of 'dubious' emails that went out recently to some members the 
decision has been made to "lock down" certain pages of the HTI website.These nefarious 
characters would take a name from the officer listings and create an email address and 
then send an email request to obtain various types of information.  The thing to
remember is if it doesn't sound right it probably isn't!  If you have a question, call the
member directly or email them with their real email address but do not click on reply to
the bogus email.

The pages specifically locked are the association officer's pages and club meeting and 
officer pages. The HTI Officer page has only corporate email address available to the 
public and all phone numbers have been removed.   To see the association and club 
officer information you MUST be logged into the website (upper right corner of any
page).  There is one requirement - there must be an email associated with your
membership information.  As I noted earlier there are only about 1/3 of the membership
with known emails.  You have a known address as you are receiving this Monthly Update
directly.  If this email is being forwarded to you or your club members those email 
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addresses need to be provided to the HTI Office at secretary@high12.org.

Florida State Association: The March 26th Board of Director’s Meeting was held at 
the Orange Blossom Lodge No. 80 in Kissimmee, Florida.

The following officers were present: R.W. Bob Cunningham, State President; Worshipful 
Eric Klienbach, State 2nd Vice President; Brother Chris Davis, State 3rd Vice President; 
Worshipful Michael Hemphill, PSP, State Secretary; Brother Don Robinson, PSP, State 
Treasurer; Brother Frank Peregrin, PSP, State Parliamentarian; Worshipful Jim Davis, State 
Sergeant-at-Arms; and Brother Stu Davis, State Treasurer Emeritus. Also, several of the 
Officer’s Ladies where present. They are Lady Audrey Davis; Lady Barbara Robinson; and 
Lady Pat Peregrin.

We want to thank Orange Blossom Lodge No. 80 for the use of the Lodge for our Board 
of Directors Meeting. Fraternally, Bob Cunningham.

THE WOLCOTT FOUNDATION INC.
Monthly News

The Philanthropic Educational Foundation of High Twelve International

Providing Graduate Level Fellowships at
George Washington University, Washington, DC

WOLCOTT FOUNDATION AWARDS SIX (6) 2019 FELLOWSHIPS: The Board of 
Trustees of the Wolcott Foundation Inc. has awarded six (6) Wolcott Fellowships at 
George Washington University, in Washington, DC, for the Fall Semester of 2019. The 
Wolcott Foundation is the official philanthropy of High Twelve International Inc.

The Foundation Board of Trustees received 38 applications for the two year $30,000.00 
graduate level Fellowship for students attending the Elliott School of International Affairs, 
the Trachtenberg School of Public Policy and Public Administration, or the George
Washington University School of Business. The Fellowship also comes with a stipulation 
requiring two years of Wolcott Board approved government service, in a non-political 
government agency.
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The Wolcott Foundation, founded in 1960 by Willie Wolcott, has awarded almost 500
Fellowships with many graduates achieving high level government positions including 
United States Ambassador. Students often find internships or employment in government 
departments in Washington, DC while completing their graduate studies. Many graduates 
upon completion of the two year graduate program continue within their current agency 
or apply for other positions in the many agencies of the federal, state, or local
governments.

The Wolcott Foundation currently has seven (7) Wolcott Fellows completing their
graduate studies at George Washington University. Two Wolcott Fellows will graduate in 
June 2019 and five Fellows will complete their first year of study in June.

The names of the six (6) new Wolcott Fellows will be released at the end of March and
will appear on the Wolcott Foundation website, www.wolcottfoundation.com at that time.

High Twelve International/Wolcott Foundation members are encouraged to access the 
High Twelve International website, High12.org and open the link to a pictorial 
presentation of the Wolcott Foundation Fellowship Selection Meetings at George 
Washington University held in February 2019.

WOLCOTT FOUNDATION ANNOUNCES NEW ZONE 3 TRUSTEE: The recent 
announcement of the retirement of Brother Stanley Gardner, PIP as the Wolcott 
Foundation, Zone 3 Trustee prompted a search for a new trustee from Colorado, Texas, 
Louisiana, Kansas or Nebraska.

An announcement was sent to all High Twelve members and clubs in Zone 3 concerning 
a search for nominees for a possible election for Zone 3 Trustee. Only one nomination 
was received from a certified member of a High Twelve Club in Zone 3. The nominee 
was sent materials concerning the extensive duties of a Wolcott Trustee and the nominee 
was interviewed over the phone by the Wolcott Foundation Chairman of the Board. Upon
receiving the Agreement to Serve document in accordance with Wolcott Foundation 
Bylaws and a vote of the Wolcott Board of Directors, Brother Roger Hopkins of Texas
was unanimously elected by the Wolcott Board.

Brother Hopkins has a long list of Masonic accomplishments and is an ardent supporter
of the Wolcott Foundation and High Twelve International. We look forward to welcoming
Brother Hopkins to the Wolcott Board of Trustees at the High Twelve International
Convention/Wolcott Foundation Annual Meeting in Chicago, IL in June 2019.

Brethren, please access the High Twelve International website at High12.org and see 
the photos from the 2019 Wolcott Foundation Selection meetings in Washington, DC
(Home page under Quick Links).

The link is located below the Red Quick Links banner. We have two speakers for the 
Wolcott Foundation Annual Luncheon in Chicago. Teresa Roberts, a first year student 
and David Okum, the gentleman in the bow tie who works for the State Department 
Recovering kidnapped children from foreign countries.

Additional Annual Meeting information will be coming soon. Fraternally, Mike Clark, 
Wolcott Foundation Chairman.
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WOLCOTT FOUNDATION ANNOUNCES SPEAKERS FOR WOLCOTT LUNCHEON

The 2019 Wolcott Foundation Luncheon to be held at 12:00 PM, (High Twelve) on 
Saturday, June 15 will feature two Wolcott Fellows as speakers. The Wolcott Foundation 
Board of Trustees is pleased to announce that current Wolcott Fellow at George 
Washington University Teresa Roberts will be the first speaker detailing her plans
following graduation and her appreciation of the Wolcott Foundation.

Recent George Washington University graduate Senior Wolcott Fellow and Country 
Officer for the Office of Children’s Issues for the U.S. Department of State David Okum 
will speak concerning his responsibilities in recovering children improperly taken to 
foreign countries and not allowed to return.

The two speakers will demonstrate the importance of the Fellowships awarded by the
Wolcott Foundation due in part to contributions from members of High Twelve 
International. The Wolcott Foundation’s relationship with George Washington University, 
one of the premier educational institutions in the world provides our students with 
exceptional ability to find internships and employment within federal, state and local 
governments in the United States.

Be sure to register for the Wolcott Luncheon if you are attending the High Twelve
International Convention in Chicago, Il. It will be an experience you will never forget.

Pictured is Wolcott Fellow Teresa Roberts
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Pictured is Senior Wolcott Fellow David Okum

WOLCOTT BOARD OF TRUSTEES SENIOR BOARD MEMBER TO
RETIRE: The five members of the Wolcott Board of Trustees met at the end of February 
in Washington, DC to select the 2019 Wolcott Fellowship recipients.

The Board of Trustees also discussed future Fellowship requirements, fellowship funding
and many other items related to the operation of the Foundation for fiscal year 2019-20 
and beyond.

The Board received a comprehensive financial report from its Financial Advisor, Brother 
Tim Breslin of Raymond James Investments Co. These reports will be released in the 
High Twelve International Monthly Updates and in the Spring edition of the High
Twelvian.

Brother Stanley Gardner, Past International President and Senior Wolcott Board of 
Trustees member announced his retirement from the Wolcott Board of Trustees, effective 
June 15, 2019. Brother Gardner had previously notified the Board Secretary in 
accordance with Wolcott Foundation Bylaws, and an announcement was sent to all High 
Twelve Clubs within Zone 3, Colorado, Nebraska, Texas, Louisiana and Kansas. One
application for nomination for the position of Zone 3 trustee was received from a member 
of a club in Zone 3.

Brother Stan has been a Trustee for the Wolcott Foundation Board for over 20 years and
his experience, knowledge and unrelenting support of the Wolcott Foundation and his 
fund raising efforts for the Wolcott Foundation have been greatly appreciated.

The Board has no doubt that Brother Stan will continue to not only be a strong supporter 
of High Twelve International, but also the Wolcott Foundation. Brother Stan’s last Wolcott 
Foundation Board of Trustees meeting will be at the High Twelve International 
Convention in Chicago, IL on June 15, 2019. The Board wishes our friend and brother all 
the best and Safe Travels.
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Note from the Monthly Update Editor: Brethren, would you like to be the new 
Editor of the Monthly Update? I started the Monthly Update over 10 years ago and 
believe it is time for someone else to prepare the Update.

Your REWARD is having more knowledge than many of the Officers and members
about High Twelve and have people contact you for guidance on things they have 
an interest in. People will know you because you have social intercourse with them 
on a monthly basis and can let them know what is happening within the craft.

You will also have daily or weekly contact with the people, who contribute articles, 
photos and jokes and give you leads on things of interest if you just contact 
someone they recommend.

When you attend the Mid-Year-Meetings and Conventions, members and wives will 
find you to tell you things that have happened or will be happening and ask for your
assistance in publishing something they have a great interest in.

If you have any questions concerning the position of Editor of the High Twelve 
Monthly Update, please contact me at 352-753-3505 or email at 
mjhhi12@centurylink.net.

______________________________________________________________

Humor: As I stepped out of the shower, I heard someone in my kitchen downstairs. 
Knowing that my wife was out, I grabbed my 1903 heirloom rifle—which no longer 
works—and crept downstairs, forgetting the fact that I was in my birthday suit. I came 
around the corner with the gun raised, only to find her loading the dishwasher. What are 
you doing? she asked. I thought I heard an intruder. I came down to scare him. Scanning 
the contours of my doughy, naked body, she mumbled, You didn’t need the gun.

______________________________________________________________

The teacher asks Joanie, if you had a million dollars and gave away one quarter and 
another quarter and then another quarter, how much would you have left? Joanie replies, 
A million dollars minus 75 cents.

______________________________________________________________

One sunny day a man decided to go jump from an airplane. When he jumped there was
good and bad news...Good news: He had a parachute. Bad News: It didn’t work. Good 
News: There was a haystack down below. Bad news: There was a pitchfork in the 
haystack. Good News: He missed the pitchfork. Bad News: He missed the haystack.

______________________________________________________________

Oh, I'm so happy to see you, the little boy said to his grandmother on his dad's side. Now 
maybe mom will do the trick she has been promising us. The grandmother was curious. 
What trick is that? she asked. I heard her tell daddy, the little boy answered, that she 
would climb the walls if you came to visit us again. 

______________________________________________________________

Ken and Jim were fortunate in that they each had a season ticket to watch The Kansas
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City Royals. However, they had a friend Ed who would give his right arm for a season 
ticket. They could not help noticing that there was always an empty seat next to theirs. 
One day, during a rain delay, Ken and Jim went to the ticket office and asked if they 
could buy the season ticket for their friend. The man at the window said, Sorry men, that 
seat has already been sold. Nevertheless, game after game, it was still empty. Then on 
Labor day, much to Ken and Jim's amazement, for the first time that season, the seat 
was full. Jim could not resist asking the newcomer, Where have you been all season? 
Don't ask, he said. The wife bought this season ticket back in March, and gave it to me 
yesterday for a surprise Birthday present. 
______________________________________________________________

The newly-married husband came home from the office to find his young wife in floods of 
tears. Darling, whatever is the matter? he asked. Sweetheart, she sobbed, the most 
terrible thing has happened! I cooked my very first Beef Bourguignon for you, and I got it 
out of the oven to season it, and the phone rang. When I came back from answering the 
phone, I found that the cat had eaten it! Don't worry, darling, said her husband. Don't cry. 
We can get a new cat tomorrow. 

______________________________________________________________

A daughter asks her mother, What are character qualities that I should look for in a
marriage partner? You know, for someone that I will be spending eternity with. The 
mother replied; Go ask your father, he did better than I did. 

______________________________________________________________

While attending a marriage seminar dealing with communication, Tom and his wife 
Grace listened to the instructor, It is essential that husbands and wives know the 
things that are important to each other. He addressed the men; Can you describe 
your wife's favorite flower? Tom, smiling but looking a little nervous, leaned over, 
touched his wife's arm gently and whispered, Its self-rising flour, right?

______________________________________________________________

Earl and Bubba are quietly sitting in a boat fishing, chewing tobacco and drinking beer 
when suddenly Bubba says, Think I'm gonna divorce the wife... she ain't spoke to me in 
over 2 months. Earl spits overboard, takes a long, slow sip of beer and says, Better think 
it over...women like that are hard to find.

______________________________________________________________

A man and his wife were having some problems at home and were giving each other the
silent treatment. Suddenly, the man realized that the next day, he would need his wife to 
wake him at 5:00 AM for an early morning business flight. Not wanting to be the first to 
break the silence (and LOSE), he wrote on a piece of paper; Please wake me at 5:00 
AM. He left it where he knew she would find it. The next morning, the man woke up,only 
to discover it was 9:00 AM and he had missed his flight. Furious, he was about to go and
see why his wife didn't wake him up, when he noticed a piece of paper by the bed. The 
paper said it is 5:00 AM. Wake up.

______________________________________________________________

Two friends are chatting... I will give one million dollars to the person who will fulfill 
my wish. What is your wish? That somebody would give me two million dollars!
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